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Call to order:

Mike Bowman, General Chair, called the Allegheny Mountain Swimming House of Delegates (HOD) to order at 7:45 p.m.

Secretary:

Bob DeBiase reported the March 17, 2004 minutes were distributed.  John Schaefer moved and Greg Switzer seconded a motion to approve the March 17, 2004 minutes.  Motion carried.

Treasurer:

Steve Lewandowski presented the March and April 2004 financial reports.  John Schaefer moved and Fran Dvorsky seconded a motion to approve the March and April 2004 financial reports.  Motion carried.

Age Group:

Pete Barry discussed and presented the proposed 2004-2005 Short Course Schedule

through January 8-9, 2005.  Pete also discussed the ongoing conflict in dates between the PIAA Championships and the AMS Age Group Championships. Club meet host bids are due July 1, 2004. Lynn Shine moved and Tom Gorski seconded a motion to approve the proposed 2004-2005 Short Course Schedule through January 9, 2005. Motion carried. 

Pete reported on the Eastern Zone meeting. He said the combined sectional (Super Sectionals) meet this summer will be held in Buffalo and the qualifying times are faster overall than last year. 

Senior Chair:

John Lynch reported the funding amounts for Nationals and Sectionals. The breakdown is as follows: Nationals- 5 National athletes at $500 =    $2,500




44 Sectional athletes at $150 = $6,600



Total



   $9,100 Short Course 2003-2004
Due to the number of athletes who qualified for Sectionals, Nationals and Olympic Trials John believed funding amounts would be about $2,000 over budget. John Lynch moved and Chuck Knoles seconded a motion to approve up to a $2,000 budget waiver. Fran Dvorsky asked John how the amounts were calculated. John explained that each year a total budget amount is projected based on the anticipated number of athletes qualifying. He explained that it always has been a graduated amount with Sectional funding the lowest and Olympic Trials being the highest. John anticipated the funding amount for the Olympic Trials would come in around $1,000-1,200 per athlete. Motion Carried.  

John Lynch discussed the eligibility requirements for the AMS Scholastic All-American Status.  A swimmer is supposed to compete in at least one of the following:


AMS Age Group Championships


Eastern Zone Spring Championships


Speedo Champions Series (Spring Sectionals)


National Championships


National Junior Team Meet, World Championships etc.

This past season, AMS Age Group Championships was held on the same weekend as the PIAA High School Swimming Championships.  John said that there have been years in the past in which AMS has accepted participation in the PIAA meet as substitute for the AMS Age Group Championships when they are scheduled on the same weekend.  John said that while he didn’t have a problem with this if a swimmer did not qualify for Zones, Sectionals, Nationals etc.  Then the scheduling conflict made it hard or impossible for them to compete in the only meet (AMS Age Group Championships) in which they could fulfill the participation requirement for AMS Scholastic All-American.  John asked for consideration as to whether AMS should allow that substitute for swimmers who do qualify for Zones, Sectionals, and Nationals etc. and chose not to participate.  John’s thinking is that those swimmers would not be eligible because they didn’t even try to fulfill the participation requirement.  John Lynch moved to allow a substitution in the current funding guidelines for the PIAA meet only when it conflicts with the Age Group Championships and the athlete does not qualify for Sectionals, Natioals, etc. There was much discussion. Some HOD delegates, such as Steve Lewandowski and Chuck Knoles, felt the requirement to attend Age Group Championship or Sectionals or Nationals should be removed altogether due to financial and academic (missing school) reasons. Others, such as Diane Conner and Mike Bowman, felt this was an AMS award and it recognizes those athletes who have achieved a level of accomplishment for their achievement in both athletics and academics. Motion was defeated. Therefore, the current rules remain in effect with no substitution of requirements. 
Registration:

Jerry Schaefer reported that registrations were current. Jerry discussed the new US Swimming web site and the National Data Base.

AMS Election:

Jerry Schaefer, as Chair of the nominating Committee, reported the following slate of candidates:

Administrative Chair


Mike Ginsberg

Treasurer



Diane Connor
Senior Chair



John Lynch

Safety




Laura Hartman

Technical Planning


Mike Globig

Registration



Jerry Schaefer


Review Committee:



Adults:

Robin Zacherl





Jerry Schaefer





Stan Stefanski





Jan Shuba



Athlete:
Courtney Callahan





James Schaefer

Mike Bowman asked the House for any other nominations and hearing none he closed nominations. The General Chair then asked the House for a vote by acclamation. The House unanimously approved the proposed slate by voice acclamation. 
Old Business:

Mike Bowman discussed the desire of WV Mountaineer Aquatics (Morgantown) to join Allegheny Mountain Swimming. Dan Smith moved and Pete Barry seconded a motion to approve WV Mountaineer Aquatics as a club within Allegheny Mountain Swimming. Motion carried unanimously. 
Mike Bowman reported the 9ft 1 line outdoor scoreboard was purchased and will be in operation at the JCC Classic Meet. He reminded clubs that a large truck is needed to transport the AMS timing equipment. He also reminded clubs to please take care of the equipment.
New Business:

Mike Bowman discussed the need for AMS to develop a parent code of conduct. Several examples were distributed. Dave Morrison spoke to the need for such a code and recommended that AMS develop and share with the clubs a parent code of conduct.
The following individuals volunteered to serve on a committee to develop and propose a parent code of conduct for Allegheny Mountain Swimming:

Chuck Knoles

Jerry Schaefer

Dan Smith

John Schaefer

Dave Morrison

Diane Connor

Chuck Knoles volunteered to chair this committee.

Adjournment:

John Schaefer moved and Dan Smith seconded a motion to adjourn. Motion carried and the meeting ended at 9:05pm. The next AMS HOD meeting will be held July 21, 2004 at 7:45pm in room G24 of the Cathedral of Learning. 

